Town of Frankfort Plan Commission

3/20/07 Minutes

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 28th meeting March 20, 2007. Commission Chairwoman Maureen Manore called the meeting to order at 7:34  p.m. 

Present were Manore; vice chairwoman Becky Gates; secretary Bryce Black; commission members  Denny Richardson and Donna Gates, and alternate Sally Baecker. 

Absent were members Brian Bee and Denny Wentworth. Both were excused.

1. Minutes from previous meeting
Black read the minutes from the February plan commission meeting.  D. Gates moved to approve the minutes, seconded by Baecker. The motion was unanimously approved.

2. Reports from Commission Members

Manore and Baecker reported that they both attended a Feb. 26 workshop in Menomonie on "How to Sustain Our Working Lands," hosted by UW-Extension and WI-DATCP.   

WI DATCP Secretary Rod Nilsestuen spoke on loss of farmland due to fragmentation.  Scott Everett, Great Lakes Regional Director of  American  Farmland Trust, explained how long term planning can strengthen private property rights. Other speakers includedGene Gardner of Lancaster Co.,  PA. and Ralph Robertson of MD .

Manore and Baecker also attended a 2/26 presentation in New Richmond, WI, a discussion dealing with the complexities of comprehensive planning and other land use issues. The speakers were Tom Harnish, counsel for the Wisconsin Towns Association, and Jay Verhulst, Vilas County Board member and director of the Foundation for Common Sense. 

3. Review comprehensive plan draft chapter 4

Manore passed out copies of the most recent draft of Chapter 4 of the Town's Comprehensive Plan, Socio-Economic Profile.  A number of suggestions were made for minor revisions, which Manore will incorporate into the chapter's next draft. 

4. Upcoming meetings
There will be an election for WI Supreme Court justice and various local positions on 4/3/07.

The Town of Frankfort Annual Meeting is scheduled for 4/10/07, followed by the regular monthly Town board meeting. 

The Plan Commission will meet next on 4/17/07, 7:30 p.m.. The agenda will include examining completed draft chapter 7 (Utilities), and possibly chapter 8 (Agriculture).   

5. Adjournment
B. Gates moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Baecker; the motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Bryce Black, Recording Secretary
